The Honorable Dow Constantine

June 2, 2009

Page 2

June 2, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:
The purpose of this letter is to request that the County Council consider providing extensions on the due dates of the following three reports to July 1, 2009, rather than by June 1, 2009:
· The Veterans and Human Services Levy quarterly progress report, as requested by the proviso in Ordinance 16312 in both Section 69, Veterans and Family Levy, and Section 70, Human Services Levy;
· The report on the implementation of the revised human services policy framework recommendations outlined in the 2007 Human Services Recommendations Report, requested by the proviso in the 2009 Adopted Budget Ordinance 16312, Section 87, the Children and Families Services Fund, Community Services – Operating Budget; and
· The Veterans and Human Services Levy annual progress report, as requested by Ordinance 15632.
I appreciate the council’s interest in the human services policies and in the progress of the levy, and look forward to transmitting these items no later than July 1, 2009.  I am enclosing an amended Ordinance 16312 and Ordinance 15632 to reflect these schedule changes.
I am delaying these reports to ensure that we have complete and well thought out products.  Attention has had to be focused on the grant opportunities presented by the American Reinvestment and Recovery Act, and on a new and earlier budget preparation process.  This has made it challenging to complete these important reports with the attention they deserve. 
Please contact Jackie MacLean, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

     Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director
     Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
     Frank Abe, Communications Director
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB

Cindy West, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Linda Peterson, Director, Community Services Division, DCHS
